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M.F. Fox, Staff Welfare Chairman

It has become evident to many CUASA members that the present Long Term Disability Insurance

(LTDI) Plan, that provides income in case of inability to work because of severe sickness

or accident, is utterly inadequate to faculty needs. The plan currently provides a benefit

of 65% of nominal salary to a maximum of $14,014 per annum ($1,170 per month). Given the
average CUASA salary, this means that only those members earning $21,600 or less are eligible

for the full benefit~ anyone earning $30,000, for example, would have.to make do with
47% of salary if he or she should be unable to continue in employment. Moreover, under

the present plan, benefits are frozen to the salary level at the time of disablement,

because there is no indexation. The benefit provided by the plan may be augmented by

Canada Pension Plan disability benefits, if the individual is qualTTred; however, since
these are on a flat-rate basis, they are worth little in percentage terms to the majority
of CUASA members.

The CUASA Staff Welfare and Benefits Committee is proposing that the LTDI Plan be altered

to provide the same benefits to faculty as those enjoyed by non-union administrators.

The new scheme, described below, will be discussed and voted upon at the next meeting

of the CUASA Council. Because adoption of the new plan would involve additional costs to
individual members, the committee is informing you of the details and urging you to make

your views known to your Departmental Council Representative before November 21, 1980.

BENEFITS lJ'IDER THE PROPOSED PLAN

The proposed plan would provide in the first year of disability a benefit of 75% of gross

monthly salary to a maximum monthly benefit of $2,500. Maximum insurable earnings would,

therefore, be $40,000 per annum. The proposed scheme is integrated with CPP disability
benefits for employee and spouse (so-called CPP "primary benefits"). This means that if

an individual qualifies for CPP primary benefits, the total benefit received would remain

at 75% of gross monthly salary, and the insurance company's payment would be reduced by ~he
amount of the CPP primary benefit. Secondary CPP benefits (for dependent children) are
additional to the 75% basic benefit, however.

An indexing scheme forms part of the proposed revision of the LTDI Plan, with the basic
benefit from the insurance company being increased by 3% per annum. The CPP benefits are,
and it is hoped will remain, tied to the consumer price index.

THE COST OF THE .PROPOSEDPLAN

The proposed improvements in the plan would require increased premiums. Currently, the

employer pays premiums on behalf of each member at a rate of 49~ per $100 of gross monthly

salary to the maximum gross monthly salary of $1,800. Premiums for the revised plan would

be 70~ per $100 of gross monthly salary to a maximum gross monthly salary of $3,333.33.

Our current Collective Agreement requires that increased premiums are paid by the employee.

The fairest way of apportioning the premium increases that would result from adoption of

the new plan is according to an individual's salary (and benefit) level, which is the method

used by the underwriter for calculating the premiums.
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